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Summary:-

This report brings a late item to the attention of the Development Control Committee. The application was made by an employee of the Council and therefore can not be decided under delegated powers.

Recommendation:- 

Members agree with the recommendation to approve the application.

A Eales
Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer: 
Jessica Taylor
Ext:
7173

To the Chairman and Members of the






P. 03 /05

Development Control Committee

1.0
Introduction 

1.1
The application relates to 227 Holmrook Road, Carlisle. The existing building is a two storey detached property constructed externally from red brick under a tiled roof.

1.2
The current application involves the erection of a conservatory to the rear of the property. The proposed conservatory will be constructed of a PVC frame with glazed roof.

1.3 In consideration of this application Policies H14 of the Carlisle District Local Plan and Policy 25 of the Joint Structure Plan are relevant.  

1.4 Policy H14 requires that extensions are appropriate to the dwelling, of good design, are of an acceptable scale and do not adversely affect the amenities of adjacent properties.  Policy 25 of the Structure Plan also seeks to ensure the development is appropriate in terms of quality to that of the surrounding area.  

1.5 The scale of the proposed extension is modest in size in relation to the existing building. A lap larch fence encloses the rear garden, the proposal does not create overlooking issues on neighbouring properties and the design of the proposed conservatory is acceptable in relation to the existing dwelling.

1.6 
There have been no objections from the Highway Authority and none from neighbouring properties.

1.7
In conclusion, the proposed extension is of a scale and design that is appropriate to the existing dwelling and would not have an adverse affect on the character of the area. It is felt that the occupiers of neighbouring properties would not be adversely affected by the proposal.


To the Chairman and Members of the






P. 03 /05

Development Control Committee

2.0
Recommendation

2.1
Members agree with the recommendation to approve the application.

A Eales
Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer: 
Jessica Taylor
Ext:
7173
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